Western Conference of NLS Libraries Serving the Blind and Physically Handicapped
Business meeting minutes, May 10, 2017
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Susan Westin, Chair of the Western Conference, called the meeting to order at 10:30.

The minutes of the 2016 business meeting were approved and motion carried.
Committee Reports

Collection Development:  Susan Hammer-Schneider-ND gave the highlights of the CDAG teleconference call meeting that was held August 8, 2016 – number of books increased the first 6 months of 2016 (70-80 audio books per week) foreign language is 2 books per week.  Because of the shifting of funds for the renovation, book production will be down to 50-60 books for about a year, this doesn’t include the conversion.  The number of children’s books will stay the same, the adult collection is taking the hit.  They are looking at doing fewer multiple books on a cartridge.   One –third of the books of the DBs are commercial recordings.  MacMillian has come on as a producer.   The number of Braille books is decreasing from 13 titles per month to 6 titles per month.  Children’s Braille will stay the same.  One recommendation given was to update the narrators list.  CDAG will be meeting May 23-26, 2017 in Washington DC.
Audio Equipment Group:  A pilot with Perkins is underway using the new Refreshable Braille Display.  There is hope that RBDs will be available for 2019-2020.  The BRF format is being replaced with something more flexible based on ePub 3 standards, this will allow more extensive markup of electronic braille books.
Public Education Advisory Group:  Mary Jane Kayes reported that Jane Colton retired in December and NLS is looking for a permanent replacement.  David Pelizarri will temporarily head this committee till decision has been made.  The group will be meeting the 3rd week in June.  
New Business
New committee representatives for the Public Education Advisory Group and Reading Technology Advisory Group need to be filled as terms have expired.  Ivan Johnson from Braille Institute Library Services and Melissa Ribeiro from California Braille and Talking Book Library terms will end December 2017.  Mary Jane Kayes has graciously served for a number of years on the Public Education Advisory Group, Debbie MacLeod will be the new representative.
The 2019 Western Regional Conference was discussed.  If following the rotation schedule that was created in 2013, Western and Midlands Regions would be meeting together.  Sue Walker from Idaho; Debbie MacLeod from Colorado and Danielle Miller from Washington all volunteered to host the conference.  In the meantime, the Southern Region invited the Western Region to join them in Austin, Texas for the joint conference, dates would be in late April or 1st or 2nd week in May.  John Mugford moved to accept the invitation and Ron Bryant 2nd the motion.  Motion passed.  The Southern Region will be setting up the logistics while the Western Region will be planning the program.  It was suggested that a video feed be set up for the states that cannot attend.
Susan Westin reminded and encouraged the libraries to send Sue Hammer-Schneider any questions or concerns for the monthly regional chairs conference call that are held the Wednesday before the monthly NLS conference call.
Mike Marlin encouraged contacting and informing each of our state senators and representatives on the importance of funding IMPS and LSTA and to support its existence.
Program ideas for the 2018 NLS Conference:

“So you want to plan a conference” suggested by John Mugford 

Danielle Miller’s exchange trip to Egypt suggested by Debbie MacLeod

Outreach suggested by Janet Fisher

Pre-conference program: LSTA suggested by Susan Westin
Western Conference 2017 Resolutions
The Western Conference extends many thanks to the Southern Region for their program planning for our joint conference.
The Western Conference commends and thanks John Mugford and the New Mexico Talking Book staff for the fabulous local arrangements for the conference.
The Western Conference encourages NLS to provide supplies to convert DS1s to DA1s.

The Western Conference encourages the National Library Service ask for input from the Network Libraries both in the planning stages and in review of the final draft of revising or creating forms the network uses.
Election of officers:  Debbie MacLeod moved to elect Sue Hammer-Schneider as Chair and Scott Schultz as Vice Chair.  Lisa Nelson seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Susan Westin presented the gavel to Sue Hammer-Schneider for the Western Chair and Sue Hammer-Schneider presented a thank you gift to Susan Weston for her leadership and work the past two years as Regional Chair.
Meeting adjourned 11:30
Respectfully submitted

Susan Hammer Schneider
